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  MR. ARKIN:  Yes.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Do we have a second? 

  MS. HEILER:  I second the motion. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Any discussion?  All in favor please 

raise your right hand.  The motion is approved.  We want to, 

again, thank you for your cooperation in working with us to 

come up with what we find is an acceptable solution. 

  MR. DETWILER:  Appreciate your time.  Thank you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Thank you.   

  (Discussion off the record.) 

  MR. KIRWAN:  All righty.  Our next item on the 

agenda is preliminary consultation, Case II.A., for a new 

construction of a residence at 8712 2nd Avenue in Silver 

Spring.  Do we have a Staff Report? 

  MR. BRUECHERT:  Yes, we do.  So, this was the 

property, this is the house at 8712 2nd Avenue.  On October 

11th at the HPC meeting the demolition of this structure, 

and the garage that you can see in the lower right hand 

corner was approved by the Commission.  So, the Applicant is 

proposing to construct a new single-family home on the 

property.  The review for Locational Atlas Districts as 

opposed to Master Plan Districts is a very lenient 

interpretation of the Secretary of the Interior's Standards 

for Rehabilitation.  You'll also be guided by the 

surrounding District.  The unfortunately thing is that there 
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are no district guidelines for the Locational Atlas 

District, so you sort of need to be informed by what's 

around, and largely my presentation will sort of show you 

what is to be found in the Woodside District.   

  These houses are all on 2nd Avenue, you see a mix 

of early, late 19th century and early 20th century sort of 

modest scale, the eastern side of 2nd Avenue slopes up a 

bit, but you see, you know, a fair amount of bungalows and 

colonial revivals and traditional designs.  And then further 

as you get away from 2nd Avenue you see more sort of 

traditional or colonial revival style houses from later in 

the 20th century, this bungalow notwithstanding.  So, it's a 

variety of styles that encompass basically the late 19th 

century through the 1940s, 1950s, 1960s, so it got quite a 

broad palette to draw from, and I think it's actually 

because of the diversity that this remains a Locational 

Atlas District rather than a more cohesive Master Plan 

District. 

  So, the Applicant is proposing a two-story single-

family home, what you see in front of you is the current 

lot.  In the, one of the things that I want to draw your 

attention to is on the right about halfway, or two-thirds of 

the way back is the outline of the current garage, which is 

built, it's the detached garage, but it is built on the lot 

line, which obviously to Code could not be constructed 
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today.  So, the biggest concern that I had for the design is 

the two bay front loading attached garage.  I think the 

Applicants have done a good job breaking up the massing with 

the gable L form.  I think the front porch is pretty 

consistent with the surrounding districts.  We have had 

testimony submitted which I've circulated to all of the 

Commission, I think we're going to hear from that tonight, 

but that remains one of the sort of larger unresolved 

issues.  The sides of the house because of the relatively 

narrow setback won't be largely visible from the surrounding 

district.  And the rear won't be visible at all from the 

surrounding district.  So, the information that we have is 

still sort of at a concept stage, but I welcome any 

questions that you may have at this point. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Any questions for Staff?  Yes, 

Commissioner. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  Are there 

other buildings in the district that have the board and 

batten siding? 

  MR. BRUECHERT:  I believe there were at least, 

there was a house or two that had a board and batten 

element, but it's, I mean, I would say that that's in 

keeping with many of the bungalows, or sort of faux 

Victorian buildings that you see elsewhere in the district.  

So, if it's not drawn directly from a specific house it's 
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something that you would find of that era. 

  MR. ARKIN:  In that era, though, would you find a 

change in material from horizontal to vertical siding. 

  MR. BRUECHERT:  I mean, you may, and the image 

shown before you you have a fish scale decoration, a fish 

scale element in the gable, so, and in the shed porch on the 

left.  So, decorative accents are quite common in Queen Anne 

and Victorian styles.   

  MR. ARKIN:  And have you discussed with the 

Applicants the concerns that are expressed in the letter 

from the Woodside Civic Association? 

  MR. BRUECHERT:  I have not.  That was received by 

our office I believe this morning, or it was forwarded to me 

this morning. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Okay.  Okay.  Thank you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Any other questions for Staff?  All 

right.  If not, we want to welcome the Applicant.  Please 

come forward.  Give you seven minutes for your testimony, 

and if you please state your name for the record before you 

speak. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  You'll see there's a -- 

  MR. STEIN:  Push the button? 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Yes, there's a square button at the 

base of the microphone, and a little light should turn on 
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when you push it.  See it? 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay.  Hi, my name is Doug Stein, I'm 

with Wexford Homes.  We've been working with this property 

for several years, it was tied up in an estate issue, the 

house has been deteriorating, we've met here before to 

discuss, you know, the demolition of the home, which, you 

know, is the only way that the home can be occupied.  And 

we've worked with our architect on the design of this.  

Originally, when we were here for the demolition application 

we pulled back our application for this, we went back to the 

drawing board and made some changes based on the Staff's 

recommendations.  So, we've designed this kind of farmhouse 

style that very similar to the yellow home that's directly 

next door, which one of the photographs was up there, that 

home.  So, I think that's one of the original homes in 

Woodside, I think that home is circa 1890s, so this style 

that we've developed, you know, I feel will be, you know, 

very compatible, you know, with the home that's right next 

door.  The concern with the garage, the elevation as shown 

here doesn't really indicate, we've pushed the garage way 

back on the property.  You see how far back we've pushed it 

on the home.  Now, the existing two-car garage, the detached 

garage that has to be demo'd is also front loading, as well.  

And the lot is just not wide enough to accommodate a side 

load garage.   
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  And with regard to the materials for the home, 

generally we would use this, you know, this Hardie product, 

you know, the Hardie plank, you know, it looks like a 

painted wood.  And they also make this product that we can 

use for the board and batten, as well.  Our intention also 

is for the front porch of the home, and that little bay on 

there to be a standing seam metal roof, I think that would 

be in keeping also with the style of the house, and it's a 

nice decorative look. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  So, that was your testimony? 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes, I mean, that's really all I have 

to say  about it.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  We have questions for you. 

  MR. STEIN:  Did you all have any questions for me? 

  MR. KIRWAN:  It looks like we do. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Commissioner Firestone, why don't we 

start with you? 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  All right.  I'll try to kick it 

off.  As far as the attached front loaded two-car garage, 

are there any examples of this in the immediate 

neighborhood? 

  MR. STEIN:  I believe there are within the 

neighborhood some front load garages. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  I couldn't find any when I drove 
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through the neighborhood this morning. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  So, if the Applicant, I think you 

stated in your testimony that the existing garage is a two-

car garage? 

  MR. STEIN:  Two-car garage. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Do you have pictures of that -- 

  MR. STEIN:  Front load. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  -- so we can see that garage?   

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Well, I mean, I did see the garage 

when I drove by. 

  MR. STEIN:  It's kind of obscured by the -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes. 

  MR. STEIN:  -- the trees have kind of -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes. 

  MR. STEIN:  -- all grown in there. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Okay.  I'm not finished.  What's 

the condition of that existing garage? 

  MR. STEIN:  It's going to have to be demo'd.   

The -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Well, I mean, is there any way it 

could be rehabilitated, or -- 

  MR. STEIN:  Not really.  The garage at some point 

the people that built that garage must have been friends 

with the people that live next door because there's actually 
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an encroachment on the property line. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes. 

  MR. STEIN:  So, there is an existing violation 

there.  We're in discussion with the owners next door that 

obviously when we tear down the garage their shed is going 

to also, so we're either going to work with them on 

relocating an acceptable shed on their property, or that 

when we do the demolition we'll do what's called selective 

demo, and then pour a bearing wall and build a wall, you 

know, so their shed remains.  But we've already had 

discussions with that.  But we're holding off really until 

we, you know, get the approval. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  The reason I was asking about 

doing something with the rehabilitating the existing garage 

is a neighbor of mine a few years ago had a rather derelict 

garage -- 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  -- and wanted to replace it, and 

the County said no because it's currently in violation of 

property lines and whatever, but they said but he could 

repair it, so that's exactly what they did, they basically 

sort of rehabilitated it in place. 

  MR. STEIN:  It along with the rest of the existing 

house is in such bad shape, you know, rotting structural 

members and things like that that -- 
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  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes. 

  MR. STEIN:  -- we hadn't even really considered -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes.  Yes, because the other 

question is if you couldn't reuse that garage what about 

putting a garage, a detached garage to the rear, but 

shifting it over a bit? 

  MR. STEIN:  Part of the problem is the, if we look 

at the site plan is, you know, the garage right now to put a 

detached garage back there I think is going to be a problem, 

you know, getting a driveway back to it because it's going 

to be shifted over from where the existing two-car garage is 

right now.   

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Okay.  Because the other question 

is whether you even need a garage at all on this house, 

because just about I'd say the majority of the houses in 

that neighborhood just have driveways and cars are parked -- 

  MR. STEIN:  Right.  I understand. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  -- on the driveways, so they get 

off street parking, they don't have the benefit of a garage, 

but I don't know that there's been any problem selling 

houses in that neighborhood with no garage. 

  MR. STEIN:  We would certainly prefer the garage.  

I'm sure anybody that would buy the home would prefer to 

have a garage on their home.  There is, you know, like I 

said an existing garage, and lots of the homes have garages 
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in the neighborhood, so -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  And the majority of them do not 

have garages. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Thank you. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay.   

  MS. BARNES:  I actually have -- 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Sorry.  I was recognizing -- 

  MS. BARNES:  I'm sorry, go ahead. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  -- Commissioner Barnes.  She had her 

hand up before you. 

  MS. BARNES:  So, I just wanted to say that I, you 

kept talking about the front loading garage, the problem I 

believe, certainly the one I have with the plan that you've 

submitted is not that the garage is front loading, it is 

that it is attached to the house, which is very much I 

believe out of character with homes in that area.  So, a 

front loading garage farther back, perhaps at the end of a 

ribbon driveway or a gravel drive would be acceptable.  It's 

not the front loading that is the problem, it's the 

attachment to the house, which in contrast to your comment 

that this is very similar to the yellow house that we had on 

the slide, and it would be complementary, but when you add 

the garage you create a lot more bulk, and you are out of 

character with homes in this area.  So, I would ask that you 
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think about that, and I just wanted to be sure that you 

didn't think the objection was to the front loading nature. 

  MR. STEIN:  Right.  We could possibly slide the 

garage back a few additional feet on there, and, you know, 

leave it as an attached garage.  But what you guys are 

recommending is a detached garage? 

  MS. BARNES:  That's right.  I think that's more in 

keeping with the neighborhood. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Mr. Arkin, do you have a question? 

  MR. ARKIN:  Well, the question I've had, well, two 

questions, really.  The question, the first question is have 

you seriously considered a detached garage, a new detached 

garage as was described before? 

  MR. STEIN:  I have not.  No. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Okay.  And have you seriously 

considered perhaps rehabbing the existing garage?  The 

County I think is not real strict on how much of the 

materials have to be original or, in something which is not 

historic.   

  MR. STEIN:  I think the existing garage, the size 

of it really isn't compatible with actually getting two cars 

in there, it's like -- 

  MR. ARKIN:  Too narrow? 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Yes.  Okay.  All right, thank you. 
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  MS. HEILER:  Yes.  The garage raises a lot of 

issues, but another thing that seems to be pretty popular in 

that neighborhood is ribbon driveway, and that changes a lot 

about the look of the house, so that whether you keep an 

attached garage, whether you move it back but continue to 

attach it, or even better, if you're able to detach it, you 

know, is there any reason why you haven't considered a 

ribbon driveway? 

  MR. STEIN:  No, we do a lot of, with our 

landscaping plans that we do we do a lot of very green 

permeable driveway surfaces.  So, no, I'm certainly not 

opposed to anything like that, I think if they're done right 

they can be very attractive, as well.  And I have done some 

of those down in the District, as well. 

  MS. HEILER:  Okay.  Thanks. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Commissioner Arkin. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Thank you.  The side elevations of the 

house, the front elevations you're pretty, the side 

elevation you're, have been pretty careful about stacking 

your windows so that they're window placement on the second 

floor is the same as the window and door placement on the 

first floor.  On the two side elevations, though, you have 

done that, haven't done that completely, particularly on the 

elevation on circle 14.  Have you considered trying to work 

in such a way that you could stack all your windows? 
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  MR. STEIN:  We really hadn't, the sides of this 

home are really not going to be visible from the street, nor 

is the rear of the home, so we were really, you know, trying 

to come up with acceptable floor plans, so we really hadn't 

given it too much thought, you know, we were more concerned 

with the front elevation, how the house looked from the 

street. 

  MR. ARKIN:  The lot is too narrow to get, to be 

able to see that size of the house? 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes, I don't think you will. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Okay. 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes, the existing house that's there 

right now you can't see the sides.   

  MR. ARKIN:  Okay.  Thank you. 

  MR. STEIN:  Yes.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Any other questions for the 

Applicant?  All right.  If not, thank you for your 

testimony. 

  MR. STEIN:  Okay. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  We have three additional speakers, 

I'd like all three of you to come up at the same time, Rick 

LaRue, David Souder? 

  MR. SOUDERS:  Souders is correct. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Souders, and Ellen Sands.  And Mr. 

LaRue, if you would go first, representing the Civic 
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Association, we can give you five minutes for your 

testimony, and the other two of you have three minutes for 

yours. 

  MR. LARUE:  Thank you very much.  My name is Rick 

LaRue, and I'm the President of the Woodside Civic 

Association, and Woodside is the neighborhood just catty 

corner from this building, so it's bordered by Georgia, 

16th, and Spring Streets, it's home, 330 residences, and 

that's where 8712 is located.  I've lived there for 32 

years, and my testimony tonight is informed by the input of 

many of my neighbors, including architects, planners, real 

estate professionals, and lawyers, five of us are here 

tonight, including four of my predecessors as President of 

the Association.  And on behalf of Woodside we express our, 

I express our opposition to the new structure.  We don't 

oppose the tear down, but we look forward to welcoming the 

new home's residents and having them join the Civic 

Association, but we do oppose two key aspects of the 

proposal, the front loading garage, the two-car garage 

position, in particular; and related to that is the massing 

of the building at its width.  Neither is in keeping with 

the fabric of the community, and could establish precedents 

that would erode the historic quality of the neighborhood. 

  First, regarding the two-car garage, there are 14 

homes on that block, only five have garages, and each one is 
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detached and in the rear, including at 8712, although he 

indicated that it doesn't do two cars, but I think it does.  

If a new garage is to be retained we do think that existing 

pattern should hold.  Now, if you include the three adjacent 

blocks, 2nd Avenue one block north, Ballard on either side, 

there are 45 homes in this immediate neighborhood, only 12 

have garages, only three are attached and front facing, and 

all of those are for single cars.  And of the three two-car 

garages in this area all are detached and in the rear.  So, 

we conclude that the two-car garages as proposed is entirely 

out of character. 

  Second is the overall width of the structure, 

which is in its current design would overwhelm the lot.  The 

adjacent house next door that was comparable is on a much 

larger lot.  This would fill the entire lot.  Now, Woodside 

is an old neighborhood I think as you all know, with homes 

dating to the 19th century and the turn of the 20th, and 

we've had a lot of infill development, so there's the 

diversity as was referenced in terms of the housing style, 

and that's where lot suitability becomes very key I think in 

considering historic quality.  Now, 8712 is a narrow, deep 

lot, and massing the new structure in such a boxy square as 

proposed, and driven in large measure by that two-car garage 

really pushes the limits of the side setbacks, and this 

would intrude on the adjacent neighbors, and create an out 
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of place street front.  It would be unique in a bad way and 

anything but historic.  Now, if buyers want access to a 

garage from the house's first floor, and he's absolutely 

right, some people do like that, there are plenty of other 

places where they can get it.  Woodside is a close-in 

neighborhood, it's got desired transit and pedestrian 

friendly options, so doing so would violate the character of 

the neighborhood, but also the principles of land use 

planning, to which the County ascribes and aspires.   

  And with some of the photos that were shown there 

are plenty of examples in this same lot how to take 

advantage of lot depth.  Again, if you look at that it's 

really just squeezed in there, and like half of the back is 

empty, more than half of the back.  And so, a new structure 

could be oriented to the dimension of that lot.  And there 

are some also in those photographs where side yards and 

gardens are integral to those properties, that would be a 

better fit. 

  Now, we have other concerns, such as asbestos 

testing, and tree preservation, and I will mention just one 

which is common here is drainage, both during the 

construction and how any changed contours may affect it 

afterwards.  So, the lot is sloped, and there are residences 

below it now.  But not only should tree removal be avoided 

to the extent possible, but any re-grading could affect the 
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root systems and the drainage for the remaining trees and 

their access to water.  This happened at another infill 

development in Woodside, homes were built in the 1990s, 

Noise Drive and 1st Avenue, and several of the trees that 

remained ended up dying within a couple of years, because 

the whole drainage was changed.   

  Finally, Woodside, we've had extensive experience 

here, I think some of you will know, for example, on the 

replacement of windows.  This proposed replacement of an 

entire home raises far more consequential concerns, from the 

massing and the footprint of the structure, particularly at 

its width, to the out of kilter two-car attached front 

facing garage.  This is the wrong kind of house for its 

block, for its immediate neighborhood in the historic 

Woodside Community as a whole, and we urge HPC's rejection 

to the proposal. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Thank you.  Yes, question? 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  I have a question. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Yes. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  How would you feel about the 

massing of this house if you just amputated that two-car 

garage and had the remaining structure? 

  MR. LARUE:  If you could show that, yes, it, what 

would happen I think very beneficially, yes, that right 

there.  So, if you take away the two-car garage on the right 
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you shift that structure, and on the design issue I don't 

have any comment on that, but if you shift that structure so 

that the right edge of the house is in the middle of the 

current structure of the garage you end up with some more of 

the side setbacks that would be more suitable to the 

neighborhood. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  The other question is because as 

you mentioned this is a deep lot, and there might be a way 

to work out a garage behind the house with a long curving 

driveway, how would you feel if say at some point that they 

put a garage back there and it contained an auxiliary 

dwelling unit? 

  MR. LARUE:  I don't have an opinion on an 

auxiliary dwelling unit, but -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  I mean -- 

  MR. LARUE:  -- anybody else have a thought on 

that?  I don't, you know. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes.  I mean, the -- 

  MR. KIRWAN:  That's not a proposal. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  No, it's not, I'm just -- 

  MR. KIRWAN:  We shouldn't spend time on -- 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Okay.  We'll drop that now.  Okay.   

  MR. LARUE:  All right.  Thank you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Commissioner Heiler?  No?  Okay. 

  MS. HEILER:  That was my question. 
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  MR. KIRWAN:  Very good.  All right.  Any other 

questions for the, Mr. LaRue?  All right.  Let's move on to 

Mr. Souders. 

  MR. SOUDERS:  Could I go last? 

  MR. KIRWAN:  That's fine.  You're still working on 

your testimony?   

  MR. SOUDERS:  I'm still thinking about auxiliary 

dwelling unit. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Okay.  Ms. -- 

  MR. SOUDERS:  I have opinion an about it. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Ms. Sands, you please.  Three minutes 

for your testimony. 

  MS. SANDS:  I did submit a letter this morning. 

  MS. HEILER:  Your name, please. 

  MS. SANDS:  Ellen Sands, and I did submit a letter 

this morning that focused on the issues of the garage, which 

I just want to point out of the slides that were shown of 

the immediate neighbors none of them had a garage integral 

to the house, most of them had no garage, or a detached 

garage.  And then the other issue of my letter was if you 

can go back -- this is -- as Stan mentioned the topography 

goes from east to west, and the houses on the west side of 

2nd Avenue all have walkout basements, and that's not 

depicted in the drawings.  If you could go to the side 

elevation?  So, that, I guess, is the south side, so it 
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would be sloping from front to back, and you -- I put a 

picture in there, I don't know if you have the materials 

that I submitted, to show the back of the house, it's a 

walkout now, and so if you go around to the back elevation 

there's another floor there that you're not seeing because 

of the way the elevation is drawn.  It doesn't, the 

elevations aren't accurate unless they're proposing to re-

grade the whole lot.  And so, that, I just wanted to bring 

that up, I think that's an important point, that on the back 

you're gaining a whole other story.   

  So, and then I just wanted to say that we moved to 

Woodside 25 years ago, we had two toddlers and an old 

Volkswagen, and we were looking, we moved from downtown, we 

wanted to be in a walkable close-in suburb.  We now have 

three grown children, we still have the same Volkswagen, and 

we've been really happy with how we can walk to everything.  

We didn't move to Rockville, or Gaithersburg, or Potomac, 

somewhere that had a garage, it was a trade off, but it 

actually was not a trade off, I wouldn't trade it.  So, I 

just wanted to say that our neighborhood developed as a 

close-in, it was a rail suburb, the train tracks border the 

western edge of the community, the purple line is going to 

have a stop right at 16th Street in, it's called the 

Woodside Station; the new apartments that are being built 

where the Spring Center is being demolished have no 
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provision for parking.  16th Street is being narrowed from 

the six to four lanes, everything is moving away from cars, 

and so we are not really in favor of a proposal that's 

saying you need a two-car garage to live here.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Mr. Souders? 

  MR. SOUDERS:  Can I bend this? 

  MR. KIRWAN:  If you're ready? 

  MR. SOUDERS:  I probably can.  I am ready.  Thank 

you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Okay. 

  MR. SOUDERS:  And thank you for staying so long.  

I have 28 years in Woodside.  I live two doors down from 

this effort here.  I didn't realize when I purchased a house 

in an established subdivision that I'd be spending time on a 

relentless assault on the character of the neighborhood.  

There was an effort to build a fire station at the end of 

our block, thank goodness we have Easter Seals.  There were 

apartments that they wanted to put right along Spring 

Street, we fought that back because it was in the 

residential area.  There's been high density townhomes 

proposed, and we scaled that back.  But here, you know, I 

have dedication to this area, we were here when nobody else 

was here, and we stayed.  And now we're at a crossroads, 

this is a McMansion, it is built to the lot lines, it is an 

affront to the community because it is not like anything 
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else.  They want to get the maximum amount of money they can 

out of that lot, and if you're telling me they want a garage 

in back so they can put an auxiliary unit over it, what, 

just to make more money?  This is ridiculous.   

  This is not what the neighborhood is about.  You 

look at every one of those other pictures and there's space 

between the houses, and so, here we are.  We're looking at a 

neighborhood that was established, that people spent their 

hearts and souls in making it a great place, and now we're 

going to build the lot lines, we're going to make it a wall 

all the way along, and every house that's torn down is going 

to be the same thing, we're going to have six feet between 

the lot and the house, or nine, and you just look at it.  Of 

course you don't see the windows on the side, because 

there's no room anymore.  And so, the question is do they 

get to buy a lot, tear down the house, and make as much 

money as humanly possible, and cram as many garages and 

things like that in a neighborhood where there's no other 

house like it?  And it shouldn't be.  They should not be 

able to come in here just to make a dollar and maximize 

their profit, and walk away.  They don't live here, we do.  

Thank you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Thank you.  Any questions for this 

speaker?   

  MR. ARKIN:  What was your name, again, sir? 
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  MR. SOUDERS:  Dave Souders. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Dave Souders.   

  MR. SOUDERS:  Past President of the Woodside Civic 

Association. 

  MR. ARKIN:  So that's why you wanted to be last.  

If -- there was testimony that there are detached garages in 

the neighborhood, if they had attached the garage, and then 

the center of the house, move the house a little bit to the 

right so it would be centered on the lot, and you had wider 

side yards would you still find that objectionable? 

  MR. SOUDERS:  I find objectionable this block.  

I'd have to look at it, I'd have to see how big this house 

is.  I'd have to see where it sits in the, to see if there's 

enough room between the houses.  If you walk along and look 

at each of those houses there's space between them.  If they 

got rid of the garage I'd really have to see a drawing and 

see how much space is left.  It would make a difference, 

certainly, I mean, I hate garages that have this, I mean, 

look at it, it's a wall.  And so I can't, I'd like to say 

certainly, a house needs to be built there, but a house 

that's consistent with houses in the area.  So, I don't know 

how big it is without the garage.  I'm dodging your 

question. 

  MR. ARKIN:  Okay.  Thank you. 

  MR. SOUDERS:  To the best of my ability. 
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  MR. KIRWAN:  Any other questions for the speakers?  

If not, we want to thank you for your testimony. 

  MR. SOUDERS:  Thank you. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  It'll be very helpful with our 

deliberations tonight.  We do not have any more speakers, so 

we should move into deliberations.  Anybody want to -- I 

think the Applicant should hear from all of us tonight 

because he, there's only five of us here, and he needs to 

base his next steps on our recommendations. 

  MS. BARNES:  I would be happy to start, and I do 

not share some of the speakers' concerns about the design of 

the house, and the massing.  I do, however, have a major 

concern, and could not support the proposal with an attached 

two-story, or with an attached two bay garage.  So, the 

house, if you were to lop off the garage, and what looks 

like a little hyphen connecting it to the house, and perhaps 

have a detached garage to the rear, accessible with a ribbon 

driveway, I could support something like that.  Perhaps 

because of some of the other projects we've seen at this 

Commission, I don't see this as a McMansion, or a huge 

house.  I take the point about not wanting to build to the 

maximum to the lot line, and in some areas there are 

guidelines about the percentage of lot coverage that's 

permissible, I'm not sure you have that in your 

neighborhood.  If you eliminated the garage it might be 
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possible to move the house a little more to the right, and 

the suggestion on the building permit site plan is that the 

existing driveway was a little too to the right, and so you 

could perhaps follow that same thing, moving a garage to the 

rear.  I would be supportive of the use of Hardie plank for 

your material, and that's what I have to say.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Okay.  

  MS. HEILER:  I would agree with Commissioner 

Barnes.  I think the style of this house is compatible with 

other houses in the neighborhood.  The garage creates far 

too wide a structure for that area, and the garage itself is 

incompatible with the neighborhood.  I would not at all 

object to a detached garage moved to the rear, and with a 

ribbon driveway.   

  I do think the Applicant needs to consider the 

grade of this, as somebody brought up, and if it is, if the 

lot were to be re-graded that really has to be taken into 

consideration.  I think you can't, you know, certainly the 

County would, and the DPS would have a lot to say about 

possible re-grading, it appears that it's not a good idea, 

but we're not in a position to say that.  Otherwise, I think 

it is quite a suitable size and design if it were relieved 

of the garage. 

  MR. BRUECHERT:  Commissioners, before deliberation 

continues can I just jump right in and ask a question?  The 
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Applicant hasn't asked it, but if this were reduced to a 

single bay front loading garage would the Commissioners be 

in support of that, or -- 

  MS. BARNES:  I for one would not be if it's 

attached.  I think that you then have the problem still of 

having a broad expanse across the front of the property, so 

no.   

  MS. HEILER:  I would also comment on that.  Making 

it a detached garage means that the driveway does not have 

to be wide, it can be a ribbon driveway that's single car 

wide, and still if the Applicant decided to put a two-car 

garage in, detached garage in the back, a single width 

driveway would suffice. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  I also would be opposed to any 

front loading attached garage, period. 

  MR. ARKIN:  And as would I.  I, particularly in 

this design I think it creates, as I think one, we heard 

testimony that it just creates a huge wall across the lot.  

And I also think that in walkable neighborhoods, and 

particularly historic neighborhoods that detached garages 

are seen more and more as an asset, rather than a liability.  

Attached garages are no longer seen as desirable in 

communities like your community.  So, it might be a sales 

plus, as also might be using the, using the slope of the lot 

to create a habitable basement, an English basement of some 
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sort.   

  And I also think that it would make some sense to 

choose materials carefully.  I'm not a big fan of the mixing 

board and batten with horizontal siding, but in real life 

the contrast may not be as effective, or as loud as it 

appears in the drawing.   

  I would also like to see you, particularly if the 

house is narrowed, I'd like to see you pay a bit more 

attention to putting some symmetry into the side façades, 

and making them more attractive since they will be more 

visible to the, to passersby.  Other than that I agree with 

the comments that have been made by the other Commissioners. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Mr. Firestone. 

  MR. FIRESTONE:  Yes.  First of all, I think that 

this design less the garage is a great improvement over what 

was in the previous proposal, which was withdrawn before we 

actually got to the consultation.  I think I'd like to 

remind the developer that this is something that is adjacent 

to downtown Silver Spring, it is close to a Metro stop, it 

will be even closer to a Light Rail stop in the not too 

distant future, there is plenty of walkable shopping.  

People are looking for this kind of a house, I know I 

personally would look for a house like this in this 

neighborhood without a garage but just a driveway.  I'm sure 

there are others who are like me who would be perfectly 
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happy buying in that neighborhood.  I'm sure if we looked at 

recent sales, the neighborhood is doing quite well, I would 

suspect, on all those older homes that either don't have 

garages or have detached garages in the back.  So, I think 

this is a definite improvement, I think, you know, we can 

negotiate about window placement and materials down the 

road, but, you know, I think you have to consider that, you 

know, a smaller house by removing the garage would be there.  

  As far as the re-grading and tree removal we'd 

have to consider, you know, trees as to whether they're 

historic and we have some say over those, too.  And it's 

unfortunate that the house currently occupying the lot 

became to the point where it could no longer be rehabbed, so 

I'd look forward to seeing a nice compatible structure on 

this lot in this neighborhood that I'm sure somebody would 

love to own without the garage.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Thank you, Commissioners.  I agree 

with the general view that the proposal really should be 

modified to eliminate the attached garage, and for it to be 

modified to have a detached garage at the rear of the 

property.  One of my -- so I think that point aside requires 

I think the Applicant to, really should come back with 

another preliminary consultation because I think it's going 

to change this game quite dramatically. 

  The other issue that one of the speakers raised, 
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which I would, I'm very sensitive to is the massing of the 

house, and its massiveness.  I think right now the design is 

a bit of a movie set, the front façade, as the Applicant 

admits most of the attention has been brought to the front 

façade, but if we can -- and I think the front façade is 

fairly successful in its scale, and its compatibility in the 

neighborhood.  If we can bring up the other two side 

elevations?  That to me is not compatible in this 

neighborhood.  I mean, that is a massive façade, the windows 

have a, sort of a scattered arrangement.  And one other 

thing that bothers me particularly about this façade is the 

way the board and batten treatment on the front tower 

element doesn't turn the corner, as it does on the other, on 

the north facing façade.  So, I think there's details like 

that that, you know, the level of sophistication that was 

brought to the front façade really needs to be brought to 

the two side elevations, as well, because I believe they are 

going to be visible despite your testimony to the contrary I 

think the side façades, at least the front portions of them 

will be visible from somebody walking along the street, 

especially as the house design changes to address the issue 

of the garage. 

  So, again, I think that massive gable on the top 

needs to be somehow addressed and broken down to be better 

in scale with the neighborhood and the way it's being 
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treated on the front façade.  So, and as others have pointed 

out, I think, you know, grading is potentially an issue that 

we need to see better addressed in this design.  From what 

we understand from testimony the grade slopes back 

potentially a full story from front to back, so, and these 

drawings do not depict that, so if there is significant 

grading to match what this design is showing us that needs 

to be very clearly indicated on the drawings, we need to 

understand better what its impact is, particularly as it 

might relate to its impact on trees and potential tree 

removal as a result. 

  So, I think in summary, I think the Commission 

tonight is consistent in its view that this scheme needs to 

be modified, the two-car garage should be detached, and be 

in the rear of the property, and the massing of the house 

needs to be better addressed to fit the scale of the 

neighborhood.  So, I think our recommendation would be to 

come back for another preliminary because I suspect this is 

going to change enough that we should see it again before 

you come in for a HAWP, but I'll let you discuss that with 

Staff as you're, the best steps to go forward with.   

  MR. ARKIN:  Commissioner. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Yes. 

  MR. ARKIN:  One more comment if I may?  I live in 

a neighborhood which was built entirely in the last 25 
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years, and there are 30-some accessory apartments, all of 

them built over garages, mostly detached garages in my 

neighborhood.  And accessory apartments have become more and 

more attractive in close-in neighborhoods that are walkable.  

If there a good use of the land, and I hope you will view in 

the citizens association and the people of the community 

won't close your minds to the possibility of accessory 

apartments in your neighborhood.   

  MR. KIRWAN:  Okay.  Thank you.  That closes our 

comments on that matter before us tonight.  We'll move into 

the next item on our agenda, which are the meeting minutes.  

I know we have, I believe from Commissioner Carroll's 

comments earlier we have May 10th minutes to approve this 

evening, and I also submitted the May 24th minutes.  Are 

there any additional minutes?   

  MR. ESTES:  Yes, Mr. Chair.  As you said it's May 

10th, May 24th, and July 12th. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  And July 12th.  All right.  Do we 

have a motion? 

  MS. BARNES:  I move that we approve the minutes 

for May 10th, May 24th, and July 12th. 

  MS. HEILER:  I second. 

  MR. KIRWAN:  Any discussion?  All in favor please 

raise your right hand.  Those meeting minutes have been 

approved.  Do we have a volunteer for this evening?  Thank 
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you, Commissioner Arkin for volunteering for this evening.  

Do we have any Commission items?  Any Staff items?  We are 

adjourned.   

  (Whereupon, at 10:33 p.m., the meeting was 

adjourned.)  
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